
Draper Elementary SCC Meeting  
Tuesday 10/29/19  
 
In Attendance:  
Janene Day (chair, parent)  
Jen Morris (secretary, parent) 
Angie Stallings (parent)  
Stacey Shaw (parent)  
Sarah Cole (parent)  
Lisa Wright (parent)  
Marianne Barrowes (parent) -via conference call 
Christy Waddell (principal)  
Madison Ellingson (co-chair, employee)  
Katie Tinoco (employee)  
 
Excused: Mike Weaver (parent)  
Absent: Katie Sells (parent)  
 
Meeting Agenda:  
1. Prior meeting minutes approval- led by Janene Day – approved 
 
2. Bylaws – led by Janene Day – We briefly reviewed our bylaws, including the cap at a 12 
member SCC. 
 
3. Safety Drills Christy Waddell - Did Lockdown Drill last Friday. The next safety drill will be 
bomb threat on November 7th 

 
Due to Council concern and interest details about potential shooter situations were discussed. 
In event of this type of emergency teachers email office to coordinate safety. For instance, if 
there was a student in the hall when drill begins. If they were in the cafeteria, the cafeteria doors 
would be locked. If they are at recess during a real lock down students would be told to get 
away from the school as far as possible. Concealed Carry Permit rules were discussed.  
 
Angie Spoke to what the biggest risks are according to research done by the state school board, 
and mentioned the recent bill to increase support for families and mental health. A more holistic 
approach is being taken.  
 
4. Living Leader – led by Christy Waddell  
Living Leader is Emily. She has written a grant to get $300. Ms. Wadell purchased three indoor 
pickleball courts. This will be available to teachers increase health after school. It is fun to do 
something to be active and build relationships and strengthen the community. The $300 will 
incentivize coming. JR may use it as part of PlayWorks as well. 
 
5. Cell Phone Policy led by Christy Waddell  



The district is really looking more at Middle Schools and High Schools for this. We currently 
don’t have a policy. We ask the kids to keep it in their backpacks. The watches are trickier. We 
did catch a girl using the watch to cheat on a math test.  
Marianne wrote the Draper Park Cell Phone Policy. So we could start with that. It meshes with 
acceptable use policy. She will email her electronic copy.  
Gizmo Pal will need to be addressed. We will work on this via email.  
 
6. Digital Citizenship and School Safety led by Christy Waddell  
Tracey Preece is over digital citizenship. . She is great about being proactive. Last week Tracy 
noticed the kids could get on Spotify without any filters. She notified the district.  NetSmarts was 
the contracted company previously. It is determined through the Attorney General’s office. The 
new program, Digital Respons-ability, should be more integrated, but required more of the 
teachers. Then NetSmarts came back and there was some additional funding found. So both 
could be done  
 
Since safety had already been discussed under # 3, Jen Morris brought up a couple of issues 
related to school culture.  
Including: possibly doing something for First Grade Transition. Support kids and parents in this 
big transition and clarify that it is not just a dual immersion issue or an individual issue.  
Also looking into how TSS money could be spent on Mental Health Supports.  
Christy reported she can’t fill positions for aids for math. She brought up the possibility of using 
the money to pay teachers an hourly stipend to stay after school.  
 
Safe Walking Routes: 
We will create a sub-committee. This year due to the new street in the front of the school we will 
need to re-do bussing and safe walking routes.  
Stacey has been working for a year and a half to have a south pedestrian access and to make 
Fort Street Safer.  
The city was able to find someone willing to sell land for access, but held off due to the cost of 
the road on the north. Everything is good to go other than the money, which is estimated at 
$75,000-100,000.  
In the Safe Walking Routes form we will put what we want to do on the form and can list what 
we want both the city and district to do.  
 
The district should be providing the bus/ walking determination for Christy within a week.  
 
Stacey will head up the sub-committee.  Sub-committee can include parents in the areas 
affected. Angie, Marianne, and Jen are willing to participate. Mike may or may not be interested. 
Christy can be part or not- based on what parents and SCC would like.  Shanna Call may be 
affected. Jen asked and she is not interested in participating.  
  
Janene Day moved to create the committee and Christy seconded it.  
Stacy will keep the entire SCC informed.  
 



A small group will attend the school board meeting on November 12th at 7:00 to both thank them 
for the parking lot and let them know that the city has no plans for speed bumps. If the city does 
not propose other solutions, we will gather a group to attend the City Council Meeting January 
7, 7:00.  
 
 
7. 2018-2019 Final Report led byChristy Waddell  
We did not see the growth we had hoped for in some areas. It is always tricky to know the 
differences between grade cohorts.  
 
Issues with Sage- Angie said as a state there were more kids opted in and there were fewer 
interruptions than expected. Data actually looks pretty good. The State School Board is trying to 
not issue letter grades. The provider for the testing will be different this year.  
 
Due to the amount of time spent on above issues, this was briefly discussed and will be 
discussed next meeting.  
 
8. Review Budget for 2019-2020 School Year led by Christy Waddell  
Data was provided. 
Due to the amount of time spent on above issues, this was briefly discussed and will be 
discussed more next meeting.  
 
 


